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From the Principal’s Pen 
Principal’s Message 

The winter season is approaching quickly 

as we begin to wrap up the first semester 

preparing for finals and the upcoming 

holidays. The trees are changing colors 

and among the colorful trees you will 

see some splashes of purple on campus 

with banners, flags, and even some paint 

on the bulletin kiosks and the new ASB 

room door. The banners that adorn the 

campus are daily reminders of the posi-

tive climate, culture, and behavior that is 

modeled daily by Mission Oak Hawks! 

Every student should have already come 

home with a new t-shirt that also spells 

out the expected outcomes for all 

Hawks: Purple REIGN (Respect, Excel, 

Integrity, Give back, Network). These 

are all characteristics that our students 

will take with them as they become a 

productive citizen in our community or 

beyond. If you are keeping up with the 

news as it relates to education, we are in 

the midst of many changes. Teachers are 

working hard to make many adjustments 

to their curriculum and instruction as the 

push moves away from standardization 

to meeting the unique and individual 

needs of all our students. We must also 

embrace the changes that come with the 

21st century learner. Encyclopedias, rec-

ord stores, and phone books are foreign 

to today’s teenagers. Our students now 

have the world at their fingertips. They 

access facts, music, and addresses within 

seconds without having to leave their 

seats. It is now our responsibility as edu-

cators, parents and mentors to teach 

them information and media literacy, 

digital citizenship, critical thinking, and 

problem-solving.  Our students must 

become creative and innovative thinkers 

to be competitive in the job market as 

more and more jobs require conceptual 

thinking and self-direction as opposed to 

the routine tasks of the past. I am a true 

believer that it takes a village to raise a 

child. Parents and community are vital 

components in the education process. 

Mission Oak is working towards creating 

as many opportunities as possi-

ble to invite and include both as partners 

in our students’ growth. High school is a 

complex time for our students as they 

transition into adulthood. The following 

are a few things that parents can do to 

help their children be successful: Monitor 

your teen’s activities, take time to under-

stand their technology world, talk to 

your teen and listen to them too, access 

Aeries online to check student grades 

and attendance regularly, keep in touch 

with teachers and counselors, take time 

to understand graduation and college 

entrance requirements, participate in the 

parent booster club and other parent 

activities. If you need assistance with any 

of the suggestions, contact your child’s 

counselor for more information. 

Mission Oak has had many successes to 

celebrate in its short seven years since it 

opened. I look forward to many more 

successes in the years to come. Let it 

REIGN! and as always, GO HAWKS! 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
 

Winter Schedule Begins 
11/30/15-2/5/16 

 

Finals 
12/16/15 & 12/17/15 

 

End of First Semester 
12/17/15 

 

Winter Break 
12/18/15-1/8/16 

 

Martin Luther King Day 
1/18/16 

 

Lincoln’s Birthday 
2/12/16 

 

President’s Day 
2/15/16 

 

No School 
2/1/16 

 

Late Start Friday 
2/19/16 

  

Second Semester  
6 Week Grading Period 

2/26/16 

This years Winter Formal will 
be held on December 12th at 

Tulare Ag Center Social 
Hall.  The theme is "A Night in 

Wonderland", and will fea-
ture  fun "Alice in Wonder-

land" style decor.  Tickets are 
$30 per couple and $20 for 

singles and can be purchased 
from Mrs. De La Cruz in the 

locker room beginning        
November 30th.  

Yearbook Prices Go Up to $60 on November 21!  
Last chance to get them for $55 will be at lunch during the 
week of November 16-20 in front of the cafeteria. They can 
also be purchased online anytime at Jostens.com. Almost 
half of the yearbooks are already sold...don't be left out! 

Yearbook Personal Ad Deadline is December 4th!  
Commemorate that special Hawk with a personal ad in this 
year's yearbook. Ads can be purchased and created at Jos-
tens.com, but you must do so by December 4th.  

Yearbook Business Ad Deadline is February 12th!  
Would you like to advertise your business while simultane-
ously supporting Mission Oak students? Visit Jostens.com 
and create your business ad today!  





 The counseling staff has been working hard to stay in close communication with 

your  student to discuss the importance of attendance, being prompt to class, grades, 

the importance of testing, and the overall graduation requirements. As you know, we 

are already coming to an end of our Fall Semester.  Thursday, December 17 is the 

last day of the semester and it is very important for your student to be passing all of 

his/her classes in order to remain on track for graduation.  If you have any questions 

or concerns, please feel free to call your student’s counselor.  

 Sophomore Counseling is already underway. On November 2nd, we began meet-

ing with our current sophomores and their parents to discuss their progress, review 

the graduation  requirements, discuss their future plans/goals and choose classes for 

their junior year.        Sophomore parents will receive in the mail a scheduled date 

and time to meet with their student’s counselor.  

 During February and throughout March, we will be discussing these same things 

with the freshmen and junior students. Freshmen will be pulled out during their PE 

class and, juniors, from their U.S. History class.  

 In January, we will be holding our Freshman Showcase where the counselors will 

be meeting with the incoming freshmen at the Galaxy Theater to discuss the differ-

ent pathways, registration process and informing them of their dates to come and 

register for their Freshman classes.  

SENIORS—Important Dates 

 January 

 1/1—May begin the process to start applying for the FAFSA 

  

 February 

2/3 & 2/4 —COS Application Workshop for Students  

             The students will receive assistance in filling out  

             their application.  Please sign up through your Naviance account. 

 

 2/10 & 2/11—COS Placement Test    

                          Students must take a placement test in order to enroll in the proper English  

                          and Math course. This could be transferable to other Community Colleges.  

                          Verify with Mrs. Aguilar in the Career Center.  

 

              8:00 a.m. –12:00 p.m. in the Mission Oak Cafeteria 

             

 2/17 and 2/18—FAFSA Workshop for Students 

   Please sign up through your Naviance account.   

 March 

 3/2—Last day to file for FAFSA 

 

Winter 2015 Newsletter School year 2015-2016 

The Counseling Nest 
COUNSELING STAFF 

Mrs. Tammy Aldaco 

Assistant Principal of Counseling 

 Counsels students in the 

Engineering Pathway 

Mrs. Erika Holguin 

Counselor 

 Counsels students with the 

last name beginning with                   

A — E  

 Counsels students at the       

Senior AVID level 

Mrs. Bertha Martinez-Tello 

Counselor 

 Counsels students with the 

last name beginning  F — L 

 Counsels students at the  

Freshman AVID level 

Mrs. Alejandra Sanchez 

Counselor 

 Counsels students with the 

last name beginning  M — Q  

 Counsels students at the       

Junior AVID level 

Mrs. Veronica Covert 

Counselor 

 Counsels students with the 

last name beginning  R — Z 

 Counsels students at the 

Sophomore AVID level 

 

Mrs. Corina Gomes 

Assistant Principal Secretary/

Registrar 

Mrs. Marie McPhetridge 

Counseling Secretary 

Mrs. Denise Aguilar 

Career Center Technician  
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Filing the FAFSA is your first step in applying for financial aid for your student.  Remember, 

you must file a FAFSA before each academic year to be considered for financial aid; and to re-

ceive priority funding. You can file the FAFSA as early as January 1, 2016, but no later than 

March 2, 2016. 

Mission Oak will host a FAFSA Financial Aid Parent Information Evening on Thursday, Decem-

ber 1st from 6:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. in the Computer Lab.  On February 17th & 18th a FAFSA Ap-

plication workshop for students will be held in Computer Lab from 8:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

The federal government, state of California and institutions of higher learning, base financial aide, grants, loans and 

work-study on the FAFSA.    

Free Application for  

Federal Student Aid 

 

Cal Grants are one of the smartest ways to get cash for college.  It is a scholarship given 

from the State of California, so that means it is money you do not have to pay back!!  Cal 

Grants are awarded to students every year based on student’s academic achievement and 

family income.  
 

To apply for a Cal Grants award, the California Student Aid Commission (CSAC) requires 

the receipt of two separate documents.  Applicants must submit a 2015-16 Free Application 

for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) form and have their Grade Point Average (GPA) calculated 

and submitted in accordance with Cal Grant GPA submission requirements.  The submission deadline is March 2, 2016, for 

paper submissions, this is a postmark deadline.  Applicants should make a photocopy of the completed Cal Grant GPA Verifi-

cation Form before mailing.  Online application submissions must be completed by the deadline.  Students are strongly en-

couraged to submit the FAFSA online at www.fafsa.ed.gov.  If the student’s school submits GPA’s electronically it is not neces-

sary for the students to mail in the paper GPA form.  If the student submits the 2015-2016 FAFSA and has their GPA sent by 

the March 2, 2016, deadline full consideration will be given for the Cal Grant award.  Applicants can follow the processing of 

their Cal Grant by logging into the CSAC Website at www.csac.ca.gov and clicking on the link “WebGrants for Students.” Enti-

tlement Cal Grant Awards for recent high school graduates will be made starting March 3.  Competitive Cal Grant awarding 

will begin approximately May 1. 

California Student Aid Commission 
CallGrants.org 

SENIOR ATTENDANCE POLICY 
Tulare Joint Union High School District has implemented a 95% attendance policy that must be met during the senior year for participation 

in commencement ceremonies.  

1. Students must be in class at least 95% of the periods during the senior year of high school to participate in commencement ceremo-
nies. Seniors not meeting the 95% attendance requirement will still graduate and receive a diploma but will not be part of the com-

mencement ceremonies.  

2. This is not an excused/unexcused absence policy. It is an attendance policy. Any absence will be counted against the 95% attendance 

requirements. The type of absence does not matter with the following exceptions:  

a. Doctor appointment or doctor mandated stay at home  

b. Subpoenas to court  

c. Funeral for an immediate family member  

d. Participation in a school activity  

3. It is up to the student to bring verification from the doctor or court for an exception. Otherwise the absence will count against the poli-

cy. Verification must be brought within five (5) school days upon the return of the absence.  

4. Saturday School attendance (all four hours) may clear an absence. Banking of Saturday School credit is NOT allowed.  

SCHOLARSHIPS 
Scholarships can be found in the Naviance program by 
clicking the colleges tab and then the scholarship list 
link.  There are many scholarships but they have re-
quirements and deadlines, please make sure your stu-
dent is continuously reading the updates and applying 
for any they may qualify for. If you have any questions 
feel free to call Mrs. Aguilar in the Career Center.  
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 COLLEGE INFORMATION 

Seniors if you have been accepted to a college 

please see your counselor for the next step.  

CAP & GOWN  

ORDERS 

 You can order online at 

www.gradservicesltd.co

m or call them with any 

questions at  

(559)431-2541. 

GRAD NIGHT 
Grad Night tickets are on sale now!  There 

are only 50 spots available so book before 

it's too late! Tickets are $120 (which in-

cludes entrance into the park, dinner, and 

transportation), but $40 will hold your spot.  

Reserve your spot with Mrs. De La Cruz in 

the locker room right away!  
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Intra-District Transfers 
The board of trustees desires to provide enrollment options that meet the diverse 

needs and interests of district students. The superintendent or designee has estab-

lished procedures for the selection and transfer of students among district schools in 

accordance with law, Board policy and administrative regulation. To access these links 

for an intra-district transfer application form packet in English or Spanish for the 

2016-2017 school year go to www.tjuhsd.org parent student information or please drop 

by the Tulare Joint Union High School District Office to pick up an application at your 

convenience. The window to submit your request to the district begins  February 1, 

2016 and closes March 1, 2016.  This is an application for transfer from the school 

attendance area in which a student legally resides to another attendance area within 

our district. Intra-district transfer requests are granted on a space available basis 

pursuant to the 2016-2017 intra-district transfer information and guidelines, which is 

noted in the application form packet. This document will note the data for each high 

school campus regarding enrollment and the number of spaces available for transfers. 

Pursuant to Education Code Section 48980(j), schools are required to notify par-

ents/guardians of attendance options for each school year.  If you have any questions 

regarding this process, please contact the District office at 688-2021. 

Winter schedule will begin Monday, November 30, 2015 and will continue through Friday, February 
5, 2016.  Regardless of weather conditions school will begin at 9:00 a.m.  If there is extensive fog, 
buses will be either delayed two hours or canceled.  A detailed explanation and schedule for trans-
portation plans A, B, C and D are on page 12.  If you have any questions concerning the bus schedule 
please call the transportation department at 687-7318 ext. 235.  When buses are canceled due to 
fog (plan C/D), a teacher will be available at the Adult School portables located on the south side of 
the Pixley School campus at 1690 East Court Street, Pixley from 12:00 noon-3:00 p.m. to help MOHS 
students and take attendance which will be forwarded to the high school. In order to attend the 
Pixley Center students must:  
1. Show their 2015-2016 MOHS student body card and sign in. 
2. Bring school work.  
3. Use the time to work on school assignments. 
Any student not utilizing the center as a study hall for school assignments will be asked to leave and 
no attendance credit will be given.  

Winter Schedule Begins November 30th and ends February 5th  

Parent Institute for Quality Education 
The Parent Institute is coming to 

 Mission Oak High School 
When:    February 3, 2016  
Where:   MO Career Center 
Time:       8:30 am-10:00 am or 
                  6:00 pm-7:00 pm 
Length:   9 weeks 
 

Pixley Location-Pixley Elementary 
When:    February 3, 2016 
Where:   Pixley Elementary Cafeteria 
Time:       6:00 pm  
Length:    9 weeks 
 

**PIQE is a 9-week Institute that will meet for 9 
consecutive Wednesdays beginning February 
3rd through April 13th. Sessions will be offered 
in English and Spanish.  
PIQE-To connect schools, parents and commu-
nity together as equal partners in the education 
of every child to provide all students with the 

option and access of a postsecondary education. 

Contact Information 

Anyone seeking information pertaining to 

their student must be on their students con-

tact  list  otherwise no information will be 

released.  If there is a legal issue court docu-

ments must be provided.  If you have any 

questions call 687-7308.  

ACCESSING STUDENT GRADES—Parent Portal Creating Parent Accounts 

1. Go to the website: http://grades.tulare.k12.ca.us/ 

2. Hit Create New Account (under the login button) 

3. Select Parent for Account Type 

4. Hit Next to Continue 

5. Enter your Email Address 

6. Enter your Email Address again to verify the address 

7. Enter a password that you will remember 

8. Retype the password to verify it is correct 

9. Note that the email you will receive for confirmation will come from aeries@tulare.k12.ca.us 

10. In the email that you receive is a link you can use to verify the email address is accurate, 

or you may enter the email code from the email as well 

11. Login to the website with the email address and password from the previous steps 

12. Enter the Students’ Permanent ID Number 

13. Enter the Home Telephone Number that is listed from Aeries 

14. Enter the Verification Code that is listed in Aeries 

15. If your name shows on the contact list simply click your name and hit Next, or 

select ‘None of the Above’ 

Once you have created the account you may click the Change Student and add any additional 

students. This will take you back to step 12 in the process and you will need the same infor-

mation for each additional student. 

Checking Grades 

Click on the Grades link to view detailed gradebook information. 

ParentLink is an iOS and Android App designed to connect 
parents, students and the community with their schools. 

The App is free to download and provides users with news, 
calendars, notifications and more. With ParentLink, you can 
control exactly how much information you want to receive. 

In the App settings you can choose which schools you want 
to follow, and even which categories in a school.   

 View news stories 

 View calendar info 

 View sports scores 

 Access school and staff info 

Holiday Shopping Needs List: 
Student Store (The Hawks Haven) is open for the school 

year. We are receiving new products all the time. Store 

is open 15 minutes before school, at break, lunch, and 

15 minutes after school Mon-Friday. Holiday shopping 

is upon us and MOHS sweatshirts make great gifts for 

the high school aged student. Appointments available 

for your shopping pleasure outside of the school day. 

Contact M. Cardoza 687-7308  

ATTENTION JUNIORS AND SENIORS-YOUR OFF CAMPUS PRIVILEGES WILL BE REVOKED IF: 
1. You have a D or F at each grading period, in any class       Your academic progress will be reviewed at the end of each 6 week 

grading period 

2. You’re a Senior with less than 160 credits in the Fall or less than 190 in the Spring 

3. You’re a Junior with less than 100 credits in the Fall or less than 130 in the Spring 

4. Attendance Policy: You must maintain 95% attendance. 27+ Period Absences = Saturday School and/or loss of off campus privi-

leges.  

NOTE: There are other reasons for losing your Off Campus Privileges 

http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/776/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
http://ww2.tulare.k12.ca.us/index.php/download_file/view/777/219/
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